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February 13, 2020
BOARDMAN RURAL FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES

300 SW Wilson Lane, Boardman, Oregon 97818

PRESENT: 
Board Members: David Boor, Don Russell, Loren Dieter, and Ken Browne 
Staff: Bill Ellis, Acting Chief; Marty Broadbent, Fire Marshal; Captain Adam Cole, Lt. Jeremy Gierke; Lt. Casey Zellars; Firefighters Richard Hernandez, Ethan Salata; Stephanie Irons, VRRC; Suzanne Gray, Clerk
Guest: Mike Hughes – via cellphone
CALL TO ORDER at 1900 hours (7:00 pm) by Chairman Browne called the meeting to order.
pledge of allegiance recited.

A. Minutes:
Motion to approve minutes of January 9, 2020 board meeting as presented was made by Don Russell. Motion seconded by David Boor. The motion passed 4-0 by those named Don Russell, David Boor, Loren Dieter, and Ken Browne.
Motion to approve minutes of February 3, 2020 special meeting as presented was made by David Boor.  Motion was seconded by Loren Dieter. Motion passed 4-0 by those named Ken Browne, Don Russell, Loren Dieter, and David Boor. 
B. CORRESPONDENCE:  
1) Oregon Legislature passed Senate Bill 479 to prevent workplace harassment, discrimination and retaliation.   SDAO developed a template policy to meet the requirements of SB 479. The board will review the template and take action at the next meeting. 
2) February 4, 2020 Local Government Law Group letter in response to Auditor Rebecca Price.
C. Old Business: 
1) Fire Chief Recruitment next step is to have Mike Hughes bring his wife for a visit February 23, 2020.  Don Russell made a motion to increase travel expense reimbursement up to an additional $500. Loren Dieter seconded the motion. The motion passed 4-0 by those named David Boor, Ken Browne, Loren Dieter, and Don Russell. 
2) Air Compressor Project was updated by Bill Ellis. Bids received but one was for less horsepower. Electricians bid with a wide range of pricing. Browne wants to put a hold on the project until the new Chief is in house. Options for filling the SCBA bottles if needed in Hermiston, Irrigon, or mobile unit onsite. A consensus of the board agreed to hold off. 

D.  NEW BUSINESS: 


1) SDAO Conference – Ken Browne said it was good. Loren Dieter stated it was very educational and great to have every paid staff attend. David Boor shared a story about how some districts can be very dysfunctional. Mr. Boor appreciates BRFPD. Don Russell related an experience with another district and how he personally thanked Gary Neal and Marc Rogelstad for encouraging attendance to SDAO conference. He said that the conference is held annually in rotation at Sun River, Seaside, or Eugene. 

2) Loren Dieter presented three new performance evaluation forms: Hermiston Fire (UCFD#1), Port of Morrow, and the Umatilla Morrow Radio Data District. Each board member was asked to review and send Loren Dieter preferred sections. He will then merge them into one evaluation form. 
3) Adoption of 2019 Fire Code. Marty Broadbent explained that the 2004 blanket resolution is fine.  Oregon State Fire Marshall recommends adopting every cycle to keep a fire district out of trouble. The decision in up to the board. Don Russell made a motion to accept Resolution 20132020 Adopting Fire Codes 2019 Oregon Fire Code and Appendices. Loren Dieter seconded the motion. Motion passed 4-0 by those named Don Russell, Loren Dieter, Ken Browne, and David Boor. 

E. CHIEF’S REPORT:

1) Run number at 35 which is 12 behind last year at this time 47.  
2) Marty Broadbent distributed a report on types of runs for 2019. 

a) Mutual aid given and received in 2019

b) Automatic aid for structure fire between Boardman & Irrigon RFPDs. No request needs to be made by either district. Dispatch will page both if there is a structure fire in either district.

c) Further breakdown: 15 structure fire (large shed or residence), 24 brush/grass fires, 87 MVA includes extraction, securing vehicle, general clean up, 115 cancelled in route or false alarm, 29 medical assists.
d) Billing for consumables in a semitruck accident – kitty litter for oil spill, absorbent pads, time of staff and apparatus on scene. Former fire chief did not bill if the owner was located in district as taxes being paid to BRFPD. Collection of funds are difficult. 

3) Love’s Truck Stop has received two written notices and invoices for excessive false alarms.  A third notice with invoice will be sent by certified mail. As many as 20 calls have been generated from a smoke detector over the fryer. The business has been advised to change to heat sensor in that area by the Fire Marshall and several officers responding. The panel is in normal setting. Either fix the system or pay $500 for the third and each subsequent false alarm. Other companies have fixed their systems after the first fine.
4) Bill Ellis will forward photos of the Pierce truck week 7 & 8 from Dennis Waters, Hughes Fire Equipment. March 5th is now the date for a final inspection. Light towers on both sides are over height and will be changed.  
Lt. Jeremy Gierke handed out a “Pierce PUC Engine: Needs and Corrections” list. He discussed with the board various corrections post production. Topics included supply line, SCBA packs in the cab, replace seats, charging station for Lucas, cabinet adjustments, and mechanical siren.  Jeremy Gierke talks with Nick, Hughes Fire Equipment. Nick confers with Pierce engineers. 
5) Recruitment and Retention - Stephanie Irons reviewed her report; academy finishes month, a ceremony is planned.
a) An application from a former volunteer has been submitted. After some discussion about hiring process, a consensus to have Loren Dieter and Bill Ellis discuss this matter. The four members of the board also gave consensus that Bill Ellis had authority to make this hiring decision.   
F. ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE BOARD: 

1) Loren Dieter informed the board that an individual was invited to a board meeting. This person would like to start a business providing CPR training. The prospective business person believes it is wrong to charge the public when BRFPD is run on tax dollars.  The fire district only charges reimbursement of card and mask. 

2) Don Russell explained that the Enterprise Zone funds distribution was first assessed in amounts from 2019. BRFPD received a bit more than last year but proportionately received close to tax rate. 
3) Suzanne Gray asked about OFDDA 2020 membership fee. The board said to continue to waive it. Next year the new fire chief will decide. 
4) Lt. Casey Zellars asked the board if they would like the board meeting minutes posted on the website. Yes, once they are approved starting this fiscal year 2019-2020.  The board agreed that photos and email could also be posted.
G. Review of monthly expenditures: 
Motion to pay the February bills was made by David Boor.  Motion was seconded by Don Russell.  Motion passed 4-0 by those named Ken Browne, Loren Dieter, David Boor, and Don Russell.
Additionally, two board members signed for transfer of funds for monthly expenses.
H. Adjourn at 2015 hours (8:15 PM)

I. Entered into EXECUTIVE SESSION AT 2024 (8:24 PM) 

The Board of Directors and Suzanne Gray, Clerk entered executive session under ORS 192.660 Subsection 2a and ORS 192.660 Subsection 7 to consider the employment of an officer, employee, staff member or agent.  
J. Exited Executive session at 2039 (8:39 pm) 

Next meeting scheduled for March 12, 2020 at 1900 hours (7:00 pm)
Respectfully submitted by Suzanne Gray, District Clerk
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